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Australia injects $5.5 M for clinical trials to treat low-survival breast cancers
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The funding has been provided through the Medical Research Future Fund’s (MRFF) Rare Cancers, Rare Diseases
and Unmet Need (RCRDUN) clinical trials initiative

Two clinical trials which could save lives through new therapies to treat breast cancers that have low rates of survival have
been funded, by the Australian Government.

Researchers at the University of Melbourne have conducted a genomic analysis of breast cancer samples from women under
45 years of age. They have identified a new drug target that may improve the prognosis for these young women.

The government is directing more than $4.9 million to the researchers to evaluate these new therapies in a clinical trial.

In addition, researchers at the University of New South Wales have turned their attention to treatment resistant triple-negative
breast cancer, where new therapies are urgently needed to improve survival rates.

The researchers discovered that blocking what's called an androgen receptor prevents and treats chemotherapy-resistant
triple-negative breast cancer. Pre-clinical models have shown that, when combined with chemotherapy, overall survival rates
are significantly improved.

The researchers will use almost $670,000 in Government funding to test this new therapy in a clinical trial.
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